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Board Agenda Item

TO: Air Pollution Control District Board 

FROM: Joan Hartmann, Chair of the Board of Directors 

SUBJECT: Consideration of Salary Merit Increase for Air Pollution Control Officer Aeron Arlin 
Genet 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Consider approval of a salary merit increase for Air Pollution Control Officer Aeron Arlin Genet. For 
purposes of discussion, this Board letter proposes a 3 percent salary merit increase.  

BACKGROUND:  The current Agreement of Employment between Air Pollution Control Officer 
Aeron Arlin Genet and the District is effective January 21, 2021 to January 21, 2025 (Attachment A). 
Pursuant to Section 5 of the Agreement, the Board agreed to salary discussions with the Air Pollution 
Control Officer in conjunction with the annual employee performance review required under Section 
6 of the contract. Based on the annual employee performance evaluation of satisfactory or better, the 
Board shall grant an annual merit increase of 1-3%, at the discretion of the Board. 

DISCUSSION: I am docketing this Board letter in order to honor the Board’s agreement to conduct 
salary discussions with the Air Pollution Control Officer. The Air Pollution Control Officer’s 
employee performance review will also be conducted on December 15, 2022. For purposes of 
discussion, a 3 percent merit increase is proposed.   

Pursuant to Section 8(E) of the employment contract, the Air Pollution Control Officer also receives 
all COLAs authorized for District Staff. Since the execution of the current Agreement of 
Employment, the Air Pollution Control Officer also received a 3.5% COLA on July 1, 2022.  

FISCAL IMPACT:  The Control Officer’s salary as of today is $230,046.92 annually.  If a 3 percent 
salary merit increase is approved, the annual salary will increase to $236,948.32.  

ATTACHMENT: 

A. Agreement of Employment Between Santa Barbara County Air Pollution Control District
Board and Aeron Arlin Genet, Air Pollution Control Officer
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Attachment A

December 15, 2022
















